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Our Mission  

 
The Arc of Vigo County is a 
non-facility, family 
centered organization 
providing individualized 
community services to 
assist persons with 
disabilities in choosing 
where they live, work, and 
play. People know that we 
are in existence for our 
consumers and that we are 
willing to work with 
families, other agencies 
and the community at 
large to complete our 
mission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to The Arc 
of Vigo County 

Newsletter 

 

Welcome, our newsletter 

will be offering information 

such as but not limited to 

upcoming Community 

events, employee 

recognition and helpful 

hints. The Arc of Vigo 

County has made all 

reasonable efforts to 

ensure that information 

provided through its 

publications is accurate at 

the time of inclusion and 

accepts no liability for 

inaccuracies or omissions. 

If anyone has an article or 

information to share please 

contact us at 812-232-

4112. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

   

 

What’s happening?  

   The Arc of Vigo County 
     has Rebranded. 
In the next few weeks you 
will see changes in our logo 
and signage. We have 
rebranded with the swoosh 
logo. While the logo will be 
different, rest assure, our 
services will remain the 
same. 
 
May is Mental Health           
          Month 
 
 
Mental Health Month is an 
annual observance 
designed to increase 
awareness about mental 
health and mental illness. 
This year’s theme, Mind 
your Health, is about 
building public 
recognition on the 
importance of mental 
health to overall health 
and wellness.  
 
To learn more go to Mental 
Health America at: 
 
http://www.mentalhealtha
merica.net//may 
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Developmental Disabilities 

 
There are many kinds of 
developmental disabilities. 
This month we will talk 
about Williams Syndrome. 

What is Williams 
Syndrome? 

Williams syndrome is a 
genetic condition that is 
present at birth and can 
affect anyone.  It is 
characterized by medical 
problems, including 
cardiovascular disease, 
developmental delays, and 
learning disabilities.  These 
occur side by side with 
striking verbal abilities, 
highly social personalities 
and an affinity for music. 
WS affects 1 in 10,000 
people worldwide – an 
estimated 20,000 to 30,000 
people in the United 
States. It is known to occur 
equally in both males and 
females and in every 
culture.  Unlike disorders 
that can make connecting 
with your child difficult, 
children with WS tend to 
be social, friendly and 
endearing.  Parents often 
say the joy and perspective 
a child with WS brings into 
their lives had been 
unimaginable. 
But there are major 
struggles as well.  Many 
babies have life-
threatening cardiovascular 
problems.  Children with 
WS need costly and ongoing 
medical care, and early 
interventions (such as 
speech or occupational  
 

 

 

 

therapy) that may not be 
covered by insurance or  
state funding.  As they 
grow, they struggle with 
things like spatial 
relations, numbers and 
abstract reasoning, which 
can make daily tasks a 
challenge. And as adults, 
most people with WS need 
supportive housing to live 
to their fullest potential. 
 Many adults with WS 
contribute to their 
communities as volunteers 
or paid employees, for 
example working at senior 
homes and libraries or as 
store greeters or veterinary 
aides.   Just as important 
are opportunities for social 
interaction. As people with 
WS mature – beyond the 
structure of school and 
family activities – they 
often experience intense 
isolation which can lead to 
depression.  They are 
extremely sociable and 
experience the normal 
need to connect with 
others; however people 
with Williams syndrome 
often don’t process 
nuanced social cues and 
this makes it difficult to 
form lasting relationships. 
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Common features of 
Williams syndrome 
include: 
 
Characteristic facial 
appearance  
Most young children with 
Williams syndrome are 
described as having similar 
facial features. These 
features include a small 
upturned nose, long 
philtrum (upper lip length), 
wide mouth, full lips, small 
chin, and puffiness around 
the eyes. Blue and green-
eyed children with Williams 
syndrome can have a 
prominent "starburst" or 
white lacy pattern on their 
iris. Facial features 
become more apparent 
with age. 
  
Heart and blood vessel 
problems  
The majority of individuals 
with Williams syndrome 
have some type of heart or 
blood vessel problem. 
Typically, there is 
narrowing in the aorta 
(producing supravalvular 
aortic stenos is SVAS), or 
narrowing in the pulmonary 
arteries. There is a broad 
range in the degree of 
narrowing, ranging from 
trivial to severe (requiring 
surgical correction of the 
defect). Since there is an 
increased risk for 
development of blood 
vessel narrowing or high 
blood pressure over time, 
periodic monitoring of 
cardiac status is necessary. 
  
  
 

 

 

Hypercalcemia (elevated 
blood calcium levels)  
 
Some young children with 
Williams syndrome have 
elevations in their blood 
calcium level. The true 
frequency and cause of this 
problem is unknown. When 
hypercalcemia is present, 
it can cause extreme 
irritability or "colic-like" 
symptoms. Occasionally, 
dietary or medical 
treatment is needed. In 
most cases, the problem 
resolves on its own during 
childhood, but lifelong 
abnormality in calcium or 
Vitamin D metabolism may 
exist and should be 
monitored. 
 Low birth-weight / slow 
weight gain  
Most children with Williams 
syndrome have a slightly 
lower birth-weight than 
their brothers or sisters. 
Slow weight gain, 
especially during the first 
several years of life, is also 
a common problem and 
many children are 
diagnosed as "failure to 
thrive". Adult stature is 
slightly smaller than 
average. 
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Feeding problems  
Many infants and young 
children have feeding 
problems. These problems 
have been linked to low 
muscle tone, severe gag 
reflex, poor suck/swallow, 
tactile defensiveness etc. 
Feeding difficulties tend to 
resolve as the children get 
older. 
  
Irritability (colic during 
infancy)  

Many infants with Williams 
syndrome have an 
extended period of colic or 
irritability. This typically 
lasts from 4 to 10 months 
of age, then resolves. It is 
sometimes attributed to 
hypercalcemia. Abnormal 
sleep patterns with 
delayed acquisition of 
sleeping through the night 
may be associated with the 
colic. 
  

Dental abnormalities  

Slightly small, widely spaced 
teeth are common in children 
with Williams syndrome. They 
also may have a variety of 
abnormalities of occlusion 
(bite), tooth shape or 
appearance. Most of these 
dental changes are readily 
amenable to orthodontic 
correction. 
  
Kidney abnormalities  
There is a slightly 
increased frequency of 
problems with kidney 
structure and/or function. 

  
  
. 
  
  
  

 
Hernias  
Inguinal (groin) and 
umbilical hernias are more 
common in Williams 
syndrome than in the 
general population. 
 
Hyperacusis (sensitive 
hearing)  
Children with Williams 
syndrome often have more 
sensitive hearing than 
other children; Certain 
frequencies or noise levels 
can be painful and/or 
startling to the individual. 
This condition often 
improves with age. 
 
Musculoskeletal problems 
 Young children with 
Williams syndrome often 
have low muscle tone and 
joint laxity. As the children 
get older, joint stiffness 
(contractures) may 
develop. Physical therapy 
is very helpful in improving 
muscle tone, strength and 
joint range of motion. 
 
Overly friendly 
(excessively social) 
personality  
Individuals with Williams 
syndrome have a very 
endearing personality. 
They have a unique 
strength in their expressive 
language skills, and are 
extremely polite. They are 
typically unafraid of 
strangers and show a 
greater interest in contact 
with adults than with their 
peers. 
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Developmental delay, 
learning disabilities and 
attention deficit disorder 
 
Most people with Williams 
syndrome mild to severe 
learning disabilities and 
cognitive challenges. Young 
children with Williams 
syndrome often experience 
developmental delays. 
 Milestones such as 
walking, talking and toilet 
training are often achieved 
somewhat later than is 
considered normal. 
Distractibility is a common 
problem in mid-childhood, 
which can improve as the 
children get older. 
Older children and adults 
with Williams syndrome 
often demonstrate 
intellectual "strengths and 
weaknesses." There are 
some intellectual areas 
(such as speech, long term 
memory, and social skills) 
in which performance is 
quite strong, while other 
intellectual areas (such as 
fine motor and spatial 
relations) show significant 
weakness 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

To learn more about 
Williams – syndrome: 
 
http://www.williams-
syndrome.org/what-is-
williams-syndrome 
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Upcoming Events 
 
             
May 2,2014 
Spring Rummage Sale 
Family Life Center 
1203 Maple Ave TH 
9am-3pm 
 
May 3, 2014 
Spring Rummage Sale 
Family Life Center 
1203 Maple Ave TH 
9am-11am  
 
May 3, 2014 
Downtown Farmers Market 
Indoor Clabber Girl 
9am-1pm 
 
May 3, 2014 
Designer T-Shirts 
Bring your own shirt 
Paint a Native American 
Design on it. 
Dobbs Park 10am. 
  
May 7, 2014 
Clay County Public Library 
Book Sale 
4pm-7pm 
2014 N Walnut St 
Brazil, IN 
 
May 10, 2014    
Ouabache Bazaar 
501 Maple Ave 
9am-3pm   Sale 
12pm-2pm  Car Wash 
3pm-5pm   Chicken Dinner 
 
May 11, 2014      
Mother’s Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
May 14, 2014 
Coffee with a Cop 
The Meeting Grounds 
Coffee House 
8am-10am 
 
May 22, 2014 
Banks of the  
Wabash Festival 
                              
May 26, 2014 
Memorial Day 
 
May 26, 2014 
The Arc of Vigo County  
Office Closed 
 
May 26, 2014 
Ivy Tech 
No classes - closed 

http://www.arcvigo.org/
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Service Recognition  

 

On behalf of The Arc of 

Vigo County we would like 

to recognize the following 

employees for their one or 

more years of dedicated 

service for the month of 

May: 

 

TEN YEAR SERVICE 
Angel Erst 
 
THREE YEAR SERVICE 
Sherrie Bradburn 
 
TWO YEAR SERVICE 
Pamela Browne 
Holly Nevins 
 
ONE YEAR SERVICE 
Cathie Sams 
Amy Cook 
 
 
Remember, if you would 
like your name included in 
our service recognition list 
for your anniversary 
month, please drop by the 
office and sign a pre-
authorization form. 
 

 
 
 
                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS 
 
For Employees 
who were born in 
May, and have 
signed a pre-
authorization 
form,  The Arc of 
Vigo County would 
like to take this 
time to wish each 
of you a 
Happy Birthday: 

 
 
 
Bekki Garthwaite 
Elaine Ball  
Tya Robison 
McKenzie Chrisman 
Cassandra Hauser 
Sara Lawson 
Helen Joseph 
Meghan Pepelea 
Michelle Pepelea 
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Helpful Hints                 

 

It’s the season for pollen and 

with that comes allergies. 

Keeping windows closed will 

help reduce allergies.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Contact information 

The office staff is always 
here to answer any of your 
questions.  
Office: 812-232-4112 
 
Our Staff: 
 
Joni Scioldo 
Executive Director  
jscioldo@arcvigo.org 
 
Bekki Garthwaite 
Office Manager 
bgarthwaite@arcvigo.org 
 
Stephanie Rightsell 
Secretary/ Billing Clerk- 
srightsell@arcvigo.org 
 
Georgia Study  
Human Resources 
Coordinator  
gstudy@arcvigo.org 
 
Angel Erst  
Programs Coordinator 
aerst@arcvigo.org 
 
Stephanie Brenton 
Community Supports 
Coordinator 
sbrenton@arcvigo.org 
 
Mike Padgett  
Employment Specialist 
mpadgett@arcvigo.org 
 
Kim Knoblock 
Employment Specialist- 
kknoblock@arcvigo.org             

                   

           

 

 
April Showers 
   Bring May 

    Flowers! 
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